TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

June 4, 2019

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Stephen Thomson, David Thomson, David Testerman, Paul Guild and Ellen Guild

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:29 pm.

Fire Dept: Chief Ford reported that on Shop Road they would need to obtain another test kit from Department of Environmental Services (DES). She is still working on the letter to the property owner on this health issue. The generator needed to be programed. Milton CAT was contacted and the program has been completed. Bob asked the question why the flag wasn't flying at the Fire Station on Memorial Day weekend. Dee replied it needs a clip and this should be repaired soon. They're replacing the Smokey the Bear sign with a carved bear and replacement slide for fire danger level. To do this they needed to contact Dig Safe because it requires a cement anchor.

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson reported that Al Brown will be out on medical leave. Dale and Dean are working on the ditching of the roads from the winter destruction. This could take most of the summer. In the absence of Al, Dean asked if it would be ok for Dale and him to work a half a day on Friday. The Board of Selectmen agreed to trying this for the month of June. Mike asked if the section of Crescent Street could be repaired this summer. Dean mentioned that he would like to take care of Crescent Street and Shop Road this summer. There was discussion about paving at the Transfer Station. The catch basins in the village need repairs on Mountain View Drive and it might require a new pipe under the road.

Police Dept: Chief Williamson no report.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry gave us the deed notices for 2018.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Paul Guild is concerned about the issue on Shop Road and wanted an update on where Dee was in the process. Dee has purchased another kit to retest the septic problem.

David Testerman gave an update on the vote on the death penalty. It passed by one vote.

David and Steve Thomson were in because of an issue on the class six roads being ripped up and they are destroying the logging roads. This is happening March Pond Road and Hillard Road. Steve said that the probably they are coming in from the Andover side. None of the affected areas are part of the current ATV approved roadways.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Frederick & Sandra Hoffmeister – replace existing brick front steps with a 6' x 8' deck with steps large enough for a wheelchair – Approved

Notice of Violations:

Lee Herterich for Colorama signage on NH Route 3A - Letter to be issued

Donald & Cheryll Wesoja shed with no building permit – Letter to be issued

Intent to Cut:

Green Acre Woodland, Inc, access road Hillard Road – Logger Kevin Lemire, Foreco, LLC – Approved

Road Improvement:

ForeCo LLC is requesting permission to improve a section of Poverty Pond Road from the intersection of Hillard Road in the southeasterly direction for approximately 2,100 feet to a point approximately 1,330 feet northwesterly of the King Road intersection. Please see the original paper in the packet for full detail. It is located after the Intent to Cut. Dean Stevenson has reviewed and met with Kevin Lemire and has no issue with the upgrades.

Yield Tax Levy:

Anderson Irrevocable Trust – Logger Jason Curtis

William Thomas State Forest – Michael Sharp Enterprises

Robert & Michelle Schultz from 10 Crescent Street inquired about having bee hives. He has checked to see if Ernest & Doris Elliott would object and they are ok with this. Mike Brady made a motion that Bee Hives are not allowed in the village district Tom Seymour seconded the motion and it passed 2 to 1.

Charles Estes requested the approval for a drawer in a file cabinet to keep the Planning Board/ZBA files henceforth, to be located in the town office, accessible upon request during public hours. They reviewed the request and stated that they already have a file cabinet in the archive room dedicated for these types of documents.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 8:15 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(c).

Thomas Seymour made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 8:30 pm seconded by Michael J. Brady. Motion passed unanimously.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tom Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady